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The Saharawi community was displaced during the war against the Moroccans in 
1975, and has been forced to remain in refugee camps around Tindouf  in Algeria 
since the end of the war over fifteen years ago. Almost 200,000 people live in five 
villages, nostalgically named  after the original Saharawi villages, Layonun, Dahla, 
Answard, Rabouni and Smara. These villages have inspired my installation at Rich 
Mix, the venue for the Sandblast  festival. The Saharawi dwellings are mud houses 
and tents; the cardboard boxes I use to frame my photos  are designed to recall the 
shape and colour of those homes. The portraits inside are of people I met, taken in 
their houses or working environment. The boxes also imply the state of transition 
these people live in.  

I  first visited the camps in May 2006. I was deeply moved by their plight, yet 
inspired by the fact that the Saharawi have managed to built a functioning society 
and legal State with no resources beyond humanitarian aid, and to maintain their 
culture and traditions. Their capital is beyond their borders, in Algeria, but the 
president, whom I was privileged to meet, lives in the camps with the people. Many 
of the refugees are educated to university level. Whilst maintaining traditional 
family values, their society is notable for the emancipation of women from their 
prescribed domestic roles.  During the war most men had to leave the villages to 
fight, and their womenfolk took on the roles of teachers, artists and even ministers. 
During my stay, I met and interviewed many Saharawi and have tried to give them 
voice, through words and pictures, hence the exhibition’s name. 

The Saharawi gave me hospitality with no reward, asking nothing in return; the 
word ‘thankyou’ does not exist in their nomadic culture. They have open hearts , 
great dignity and generosity, despite the deprivation of their refugee status.  It is 
with the same generosity that Thomas Williams has opened his gallery to me.   

All the photos in the exhibition are for sale and half of the net proceeds of the show 
will be donated to the Saharawi Artist Fund. 

The exhibition starts at Rich Mix, 35-47 Bethnal Green Road, London E1, on the 26th 
October with a group exhibition of  Saharawi art and follows with the show opening 
on the 7th of November at Thomas Williams Fine Art in 22 Old Bond Street, London 
W1. This exhibition will run until the 19th November. The gallery is open 10am-6pm 
Monday to Friday. 






